## Joe Ledvina Director of Facilities

JLedvina@lacrossesd.org

Hogan Administrative Center 807 East Avenue South, La Crosse, WI 54601

Ph: (608) 789-7627

February 28, 2025



Mathew Gallager Director of Engineering and Public Works City Hall 400 La Crosse St.

Mr. Gallager,

This letter is a follow up to our meeting on Thursday, February 20<sup>th</sup>. Thank you once again to the Engineering and Planning Department staff for meeting with us. I know our Architects found the meeting extremely helpful.

In our research it appears the alley and Winnebago Street vacation at 807 East Avenue South was approved many years ago but never recorded. As we prepare for a new elementary school at this site, we would like to get this taken care of, so it does not delay future construction. Also, at this time we would like to clean up several district parcels at this site that go into what is traditionally a city right away.

Jim Lundberg at Point of Beginning, Inc. is the person of contact and currently working on a CSM. His contact information is as follows: <a href="mailto:jiml@pobinc.com">jiml@pobinc.com</a>, 715-310-3271. Please feel free to contact him at your convenience.

Thank you for your help with this great project. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me. Thank you and have a great day!

Joe Ledvina